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60 day usage and club runs for CRS vehicles approved by ACT Government 

The President of the Council ACT Motor Clubs, has received a letter from the 

Minister for Justice, Consumer Affairs and Road Safety, Shane Rattenbury, advising 

that he has approved amendments to the Vintage, Veteran and Historic vehicle 

scheme to allow for 60 day and club run usage.  

No start date for the amended scheme has been given to introduce the scheme, as 

there is some administrative tasks to be worked through such as design of a log 

book, new number plates and a Memorandum of Understanding between the 

Government and the Council to be approved.  

To qualify for the scheme vehicle owners will have to be a member of a vehicle 

club in ACT which is affiliated to the Council of ACT Motor Clubs (No change) 

require to have a road worthy vehicle more than 30 years old and keep a log book 

entry for each journey undertaken.  

The Minister also agreed to allow modified vehicles access to the 60 day 

arrangement, supported by ‘Modified Historic’ number plates. Vehicles must be 

30 years old, meet full roadworthy requirements and the owner must be a 

member of a vehicle club affiliated with Council. 

No amendments to registration fees will be needed as part of the new 

arrangements, apart from the annual review of road transport fees. Premiums for 

the Motor Accident Insurance will be determined by the relevant Insurance 

Companies.  

This has been a long drawn out process but the ACT is now in line with NSW in this 

matter. CACTMC’s President has asked that clubs be patient for a little longer 

while the administrative processes are defined and enabled.  
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